
 

Worplesdon Primary School – Weekly Update 

 
Dear Parents / Carers, 

Friday 22nd November 

On Monday, two members of the Guildford Flames visited us and discussed the effects of drugs and alcohol linked to 
the national curriculum. In addition, the children heard about ice hockey and they were able to see the equipment 
they use and their ice hockey kit. The Guildford Flames gave the children some ‘goodie bags’ which included a free 
ice skating or bowling session at the Spectrum. By the end of next week, class teachers would have taught a follow 
up lesson, building on from their talk. In addition, this half term, in our other learning for life lessons, we will be 
building on discussions that took place in the summer term around puberty and the changes in our body. 

This term in PE one of our topics is football, this means that at times we will be using the field to play. Due to the 
field potentially being muddy, please could you provide your child with a carrier bag to place their dirty trainers in 
after these sessions take place. We are also doing gymnastics, in order to properly access the gymnastics curriculum 
and for health and safety reasons, this should be completed bare foot. If for any reason your child is unable to do 
this please can you write a note to your child’s class teacher.  

This week the children have created their stalls for the Christmas Fair. We have been thoroughly impressed with 

their hard work, creativity and teamwork. As a reminder, the Christmas Fair is on Sunday 1st December. We hope 

that as many children can attend to ensure their stalls can be successful.  

As a reminder, on Monday 2nd December, the Year 6 mocks will start. Please can you ensure your child is in school on 

time. Furthermore, we have kept this very low key with the children and we will be emphasising that the mocks are 

nothing to worry about.  

Thank you for your continued support; we hope you have a lovely weekend. 

Miss Hines, Miss Dunne, Mr Clifton and the Year 6 Team. 

 


